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The impact would be that the market would not be maintained until a fit for purpose 
regulatory regime is expected to fully commence. Consequently, consumer access to 
dietary supplements would not be maintained and significant government resources would 
be needed to manage the situation. New Zealand’s current reputation as a supplier of 
dietary supplements would also not be maintained. 

Option 2: Extend the regulations by three years (to 1 March 2024) 

Option 2 would likely meet the criteria because the natural health products regulatory 
regime could potentially have fully commenced.  

If a new regime is in place by 1 March 2024, there would be certainty for both industry 
and consumers. The dietary supplement market would continue because the Regulations 
would apply until they are replaced. This would include existing safety measures. 
Maintaining the Regulations would also maintain New Zealand’s current reputation as a 
supplier of dietary supplements. A three year extension would set a realistic target for the 
Government to implement the new regime. 

Since the 1990’s there have, however, been two previous attempts to develop a natural 
health products regime, each of which has been contentious. When the previous natural 
health products bill was not reinstated in November 2017, the Regulations were extended 
by two years under the Food Safety Law Reform Bill. Given the history, issues may arise 
again.  

There is some uncertainty around the timing of the parliamentary processes and therefore 
implementation for a new natural products regime. If the regime was not in place by 1 
March 2024, another bill would be needed to extend the Regulations. 

Option 3: Extend the regulations by five years (to 1 March 2026) – the 
preferred option 

Option 3 would almost certainly meet the criteria given the high certainty that a natural 
health products regulatory regime would have fully commenced by 1 March 2026. The 
reasons for meeting the criteria are the same as those described in option 2. 

The risk though, is that a five year extension may signal to stakeholders that it will take 
this long to implement a natural health products regime and may cause indignation for 
those that have been waiting for such regulation for a number of years.  

While highly unlikely, if the new regime was not in place by 1 March 2026, the criteria 
would not be met and a further extension of the Regulations would be needed. 

Option 4: Remove the expiry date for the Regulations 

Option 4 would fully meet the criteria. The dietary supplements market would be 
maintained through continuation of the Regulation until the natural health products regime 
is fully implemented, thereby providing certainty for industry and consumers. Existing 
safety measures would continue, which would retain New Zealand’s current reputation 
with respect to dietary supplements.  

Option 4 does not, however, fit with the policy to set up a wider regime for all natural 
health products and remove the Regulations from the Food Act 2014. In particular, option 
4 could signal to industry and consumers that either no new natural health products 
regime would be developed, the Regulations would remain as they are, or the 
Regulations would be updated (concurrent with the natural health products regime being 
















